
 

 

Uniform 
 
Thursday 16th December 2021 
Dear parent/carer, 
 
As we prepare for the end of term, I would like to remind you of our school’s uniform policy and expectations. 
 
Our school uniform is as follows: 

• Red sweatshirt or cardigan, with the DHJA logo 
• White shirt (not a polo top) 
• School tie 
• Black or grey straight legged trousers or knee length skirt 
• Plain black/grey socks (with trousers) or white knee-high or ankle socks/clack or grey tights (with a 

skirt) 
• Plain black shoes – trainers are not part of our school uniform 

 
We shared these expectations with you in September and saw a vast improvement in pupils’ uniform in 
school. We would like to continue this and improve the standard of pupil dress across school. In January, 
all pupils must return to school in their full Diamond Hall Junior Academy uniform. This includes a 
school tie and school shoes – trainers are not part of our school uniform. It is important pupils have 
the correct uniform in order to be ready for school, one of our school values.  
Please see our school website for more information: http://www.diamondhalljuniors.co.uk/school-
information/school-uniform  
 

P.E. Kit 
 

Please ensure your child wears the correct school P.E. kit: 
• Plain white t-shirt (available with school logo from Emblematic)  
• Grey or black tracksuit bottoms/shorts 
• Black or white trainers 

Some P.E. sessions may be outdoors therefore children may bring a hoody/sweatshirt into school to wear 
during their P.E. session. They must not wear this around school – they should wear their DHJA 
sweatshirt or cardigan.  
 
From January, pupils who do not have the correct school uniform will be reminded however where this is 
persistent consequences will be put in place. We would like our high expectations to permeate throughout 
the school.  
 
Kind regards,  
Mrs Hoare 


